Dear Parent/Guardian, 


1st November 2013 

At this time of year we are all busy and I know parents will be going shopping while children are at school. We get many, many phone calls to the office, especially in November, to pass messages onto children to change arrangements about what to do at 3pm. We always do our best to let the children know, but the later you leave calling us the more difficult it is for us to make sure the children get the message. Could you please try to have  ‘just in case’ arrangements with your children – what to do just in case you are not in when they get home? Is there a neighbour or relative nearby they could go to and you could be the ‘just in case’ person for their children? 
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I was delighted with the attendance of parents at our consultations last month. Almost all of our parents met with their child’s class teacher. Attendance at these consultations are crucial for us to work in partnership with you and to ensure that we are all ‘trying our very best to ensure everyone achieves success’.

Attendance at School

Regular attendance at school is essential for children to learn and achieve their full potential. Scottish Government target is set at 98% for each child. A recent attendance check has highlighted the following for week ending 25th October 2013:  P1- 99%(+6%) P2- 99% (+5%)P3- 93% (-4%) P4- 96% (+6%) P5 -94% (-1%) P6- 96% (+2%) and  P7- 93% (-3%). The whole school average attendance for that week was 96% (+ 2%) on last year. (2012)
Overall average attendance for our school is currently 96%. Please note that Section 30 of the 1980 Education Act lays a duty in every parent of a child of ‘school age’ to attend regularly. The school Attendance Officer investigates unexplained absences, and the authority has the power to write to, interview or prosecute parents, or refer pupils to the Reporter of Children’s Hearings. Every effort must also be made to avoid family holidays during term time as this both disrupts the child’s education and reduces learning time. 
Parental Questionnaire for Parent Council
Your feedback is vital to improve inform fundraising activities and future spending.  The date of the next meeting is Monday 4th November at 6.30pm. Please do come along and join us!
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Wider Achievement- Promoting out of hours learning

I wish to thank you for your support to celebrate the wider achievements of our children out with the school day. We have had a good response and it is an excellent way for you to talk to your child about their learning. I would urge you to send in more success stories to us as they happen. 

Work Experience Placements

We hosted work experience placements for various pupils from local high schools.
Fancy Dress Fun Day.
Once again we had a great day and the children’s costumes were excellent. Thank you for your continued support with this, it really makes it a special day for everyone in school. The Primary 7’s did an excellent job of providing games and activities for all of us. It was a fun day and we raised £136 for our funds!  
Swimming News 
Our Primary 5 children are really enjoying their swimming lessons at Wishaw Sports Centre. I would like to thank Mrs Conner, Mrs Taylor, and Ms Baird for accompanying the class to the Sports Centre. Thank you!

Football News

Our children recently attended a Football Festival event organised by 

Paul McArthur (our Janitor) and Gary Dempster at Ravenscraig Sports Centre. 

A Few Little Reminders:
Monday 18th November 2013 : School closed for an In-service day.
We also had a new floor installed in our P.E Hall. Please support us to look after it by ensuring your child wears suitable shoes for their lessons.

Please ensure items of clothing are marked with your child’s name on them.

We are a NUT FREE ZONE. Please note snacks containing nuts should not be sent into school with you child. Thank you for your help.
Travel to School 
[image: image3.wmf]Please remember that your child should only travel on the buses if they are in possession of a valid bus pass. Your child is not insured to travel on the bus if they don’t have a pass. Health and safety matters to us and we all need to do our a bit to ensure our children are safe and protected. 
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Breakfast Club

We provide an excellent breakfast service for our children. This provides a very good start to the day and ensures your child is ready for learning. A range of cereals and toast is served, costing 20p each day. 

Golden Activity Time- Personalisation and Choice 
Our children are expected to earn 10 minutes of Golden time each day and are able to access a special activity offered by various members of staff on a Friday afternoon. We always aim to promote positive behaviour and have clear expectations for your child. We encourage children to:

· Follow instructions first time.
· Keep hands, feet and unkind words to themselves.
· Try their very best in all that they do at school. 

· Stay safe.

Almost all children tell us that they enjoy this very worthwhile experience in school.
Children in Need

Please support this worthwhile cause by donating a £1. On Friday 15th November our children can come to school dressed in their ‘pyjamas’ or ‘onesies’. We will also have a bit of a ‘boogie’ in school too!

Free I-Pad Applications

Why not give some of these a try? These apps should support learning in Mathematics and they are FREE! Addition Fun/Numberline/Jumbo Calculator/Maths Tappers- Clockmaster/Maths Tappers- Find Sums
December Dates

I can’t believe that it’s almost that very special time of year that we can’t mention till 1st December!  To help you plan ahead for everything you have to do, I have enclosed a list of key dates and events for the month of December with this newsletter.

Our Christmas Celebration will be held at Coltness Memorial Church on Wednesday 19th December at 10am.

Kind Regards,

E CLINTON  (Head Teacher)
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